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Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the Advisory Committee's report on the conditions of
service and compensation for officials other than Secretariat officials: members of the
International Court of Justice and the International Residual Mechanism for Criminal
Tribunals, judges and ad litem judges of the International Tribunal for the Former
Yugoslavia and the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (A/68/515). The
Secretary-General's report and the Advisory Committee's report thereon is submitted in
response to General Assembly resolution 65/258 in which the Assembly decided to re-
establish a three-year review cycle for this review of the conditions of service for these
officials.

On the occasion of the periodic review, the Secretary-General proposes no
changes to the current system of remuneration and the other conditions of service for the
members of the Court and the Residual Mechanism and, similarly no changes for the
remuneration and entitlements of the judges and ad litem judges of the tribunals. The
standards for costing of these items in the proposed budget for 2014-2015 would
therefore remain at the level of the revised 2012-2013 appropriations and would not
entail additional resource requirements.

Mr. Chairman, the Advisory Committee has no objection to the proposals made
by the Secretary-General.

Thank you.




